Is 2014 the year for Nuclear
Wars?
My Dear Friends,
The Savior, Yahshua Messiah, Whose Name the roman catholic
church removed from the Inspired Writings of Yahweh’s Prophets
and the Writings of the twelve Disciples, shows that we are
living in the Last Generation allotted to mankind, going their
own way–living in sin, which will show in this generation what
sin brings. He shows nuclear war for this present prophesied
generation. Nuclear wars that will darken the sun are
prophesied only for this present generation. The question is,
can we believe these Prophecies?
Yahweh’s Prophets wrote of this time period also. They show
that the armies of the nations will destroy themselves,
following the orders of the roman catholic church, whose
lustful plans are to once again rule the world, as they did in
their stronger days of the so-called “holy” roman empire when
they killed/murdered millions; some say billions.
Yahshua and the Prophets show us what to look for, to
recognize the generation of which they were speaking. The
first thing we are told to monitor is Righteousness. Remember,
as we read the Prophecies for this time period, that Yahweh
set before mankind Life by Righteousness. That Righteousness,
if followed, would bring love, joy, peace and health. Yahweh
does not force this way of Eternal Life on mankind. Quite the
opposite is set forth in Scripture. Yahweh allows free moral
agency and says for each person to choose. They did, starting
with Cain, whose mind became filled with hatred from Satan and
her Gods. Notice her Gods, that she wants mankind to serve.
Genesis 4:6
So Yahweh said to Cain: Why are you angry? Why are you

downcast?

Is this not the question so many are asking today? Why are the
nations so angry?
Genesis 4:7-8
7 If you do Righteousness, will you not be accepted? And if
you do not do Righteousness, sin is crouching at your door.
The desire to sin is with you, but you must overcome it!
8 Now Cain talked with Abel his brother; and it came to pass,
when they were spread abroad, that Cain rose against Abel his
brother and killed him.

It’s important that we see the warnings given to all mankind
here, because the curses have multiplied in these Last Days,
as have the sins, which bring hatred to the mind and many
murders in society today. Notice again:
Genesis 4:6
So Yahweh said to Cain: Why are you angry? Why are you
downcast?

The Savior, Yahshua Messiah, elaborated on the subject for
this present prophesied generation and shows the cause for
this curse of hatred that Cain suffered and so has the world
in following the same immoral actions.
Mattithyah 24:11-12
11 And many false prophets will rise, and will deceive the
many.

12 And because iniquitywill abound, the love of the many will
grow cold.

Iniquity is rebelling against, refusing to obey, ignoring, or
doing away with the Laws of Righteousness, as the roman
catholic church did and are still doing. According to the
Greek dictionary in Strong’s Exhaustive Concordance, the word
iniquity is word #458 from word #459, and means:not subject to
the Laws; that is,doing away with the Laws.

Iniquity is ignoring, refusing, rebelling against, or the
greatest of all sins, doing away with Yahweh’s Perfect Laws.
This means removing them from the reach or from the use of all
people, which is what the roman catholic church did.
During the period when the Roman Catholic Church was in power,
she did everything she could to keep the Bible out of the
hands of the common people. It was illegal to translate the
Bible into the common languages, even though most people could
not read the official Catholic Bible because it was in Latin,
a language known only to the highly educated; educated in and

by the vatican.
Consider some of the laws Rome made against Bible translation.
These began to be made in the 13th century and were in effect
through the 19th.
(1) In the year 1215 Pope Innocent III issued a law commanding
“that they shall be seized for trial and penalties, WHO ENGAGE
IN THE TRANSLATION OF THE SACRED VOLUMES, or who hold secret
conventiclers, or who assume the office of preaching without
the authority of their superiors; against whom process shall
be commenced, without any permission of appeal” (J.P.
Callender, Illustration of Popery, 1838, p. 387).
(2) The Council of Toulouse (1229) FORBADE THE LAITY TO
POSSESS OR READ THE VERNACULAR TRANSLATIONS OF THE BIBLE
(Allix, Ecclesiastical History, II, p. 213). This council
ordered that the bishops should appoint in each parish “one
priest and two or three laics, who should engage upon oath to
make a rigorous search after all heretics and their abettors,
and for the purpose should visit every house from the garret
to the cellar, together with all subterraneous places where
they might conceal themselves” (Thomas M’Crie, History of the
Reformation in Spain, 1856, p. 82). They also searched for the
illegal Bibles.
(3) The Council of Tarragona (1234) “ORDERED ALL VERNACULAR
VERSIONS TO BE BROUGHT TO THE BISHOP TO BE BURNED” (Paris
Simms, Bible from the Beginning, p. 1929, 162).
(4) In 1483 the infamous Inquisitor General Thomas Torquemada
began his reign of terror as head of the Spanish Inquisition;
King Ferdinand and his queen “PROHIBITED ALL, UNDER THE
SEVEREST PAINS, FROM TRANSLATING THE SACRED SCRIPTURE INTO THE
VULGAR TONGUES, OR FROM USING IT WHEN TRANSLATED BY OTHERS”
(M’Crie, p. 192). For more than three centuries the Bible in
the common tongue was a forbidden book in Spain and multitudes
of copies perished in the flames, together with those who

cherished them.
(5) In England, too, laws were passed by the Catholic
authorities against vernacular Bibles. The Constitutions of
Thomas Arundel, issued in 1408 by the Archbishop of
Canterbury, made this brash demand: “WE THEREFORE DECREE AND
ORDAIN THAT NO MAN SHALL, HEREAFTER, BY HIS OWN AUTHORITY,
TRANSLATE ANY TEXT OF THE SCRIPTURE INTO ENGLISH, OR ANY OTHER
TONGUE, by way of a book, libel, or treatise, now lately set
forth in the time of John Wyckliff, or since, or hereafter to
be set forth, in part of in whole, privily or apertly, upon
pain of greater excommunication, until the said translation be
allowed by the ordinary of the place, or, if the case so
require, by the council provincial” (John Eadie, The English
Bible, vol. 1, 1876, p. 89). Consider Arundel’s estimation of
the man who gave the English speaking people their first
Bible: “This pestilential and most wretched John Wycliffe of
damnable memory, a child of the old devil, and himself a child
or pupil of Anti-Christ, who while he lived, walking in the
vanity of his mind … crowned his wickedness by translating the
Scriptures into the mother tongue” (Fountain, John Wycliffe,
p. 45).
(6) Pope Leo X (1513-1521), who railed against Luther’s
efforts to follow the biblical precept of faith alone and
Scripture alone, called the fifth Lateran Council (1513-1517),
which charged that no books should be printed except those
approved by the Roman Catholic Church. “THEREFORE FOREVER
THEREAFTER NO ONE SHOULD BE ALLOWED TO PRINT ANY BOOK OR
WRITING WITHOUT A PREVIOUS EXAMINATION, TO BE TESTIFIED BY
MANUAL SUBSCRIPTION, BY THE PAPAL VICAR AND MASTER OF THE
SACRED PALACE IN ROME, and in other cities and dioceses by the
Inquisition, and the bishop or an expert appointed by him. FOR
NEGLECT OF THIS THE PUNISHMENT WAS EXCOMMUNICATION, THE LOSS
OF THE EDITION, WHICH WAS TO BE BURNED, a fine of 100 ducats
to the fabric of St. Peters, and suspension from business for
a year” (Henry Lea, The Inquisition of the Middle Ages).

(7) These restrictions were repeated by the Council of Trent
in 1546, which placed translations of the Bible, such as the
German, Spanish, and English, on its list of prohibited books
and forbade any person to read the Bible without a license
from a Catholic bishop or inquisitor.
Pope Clement VIII(1592-1605) confirmed the Council of Trent’s
proclamations against Bible translations (Eadie, History of
the English Bible, II, p. 112) and went even further by
forbidding licenses to be granted for the reading of the Bible
under any conditions (Richard Littledale, Plain Reasons
Against Joining the Church of Rome, 1924, p. 91).
Pope Pius IX (1846-78) in November 1846 issued an encyclical
letter in which he denounced all opponents of Roman
Catholicism, among which he included “those insidious Bible
Societies.” He said the Bible societies were “renewing the
crafts of the ancient heretics” by distributing to “all kinds
of men, even the least instructed, gratuitously and at immense
expense, copies in vast numbers of the books of the Sacred
Scriptures translated against the holiest rules of the Church
into various vulgar tongues…” What a horrible crime!
Distributing the Scriptures freely to all people! It was Pius
IX who had himself and his fellow popes declared “infallible”
at the Vatican I Council in 1870.
THE WALDENSES(also called Vaudois or Albigenses) are an
example of what occurred during this period. They lived in the
mountains of Italy and France and eventually spread throughout
Europe; they refused to join the Catholic Church or recognize
the Pope. They received the Bible as the sole source for faith
and practice and had their own translations, which they
diligently reproduced in hand-written copies. Rome persecuted
the Waldenses throughout the Dark Ages up until the 18th
century.
A few brief descriptions of the persecutions against the
Waldenses follow. Note that many entire books have been
written about these persecutions and the following facts only

hint at the destruction and torment poured out upon these
people.
The Council of Tours in 1163 promoted inquisition against
Bible believers, issuing a decree that stated: “No man must
presume to receive or assist heretics, nor in buying or
selling have any thing to do with them, that being thus
deprived of the comforts of humanity, they may be compelled to
repent of the error of their way” (Gideon Ouseley, A Short
Defence of the Old Religion, 1821, p. 221). “Many Albigenses,
refusing the terms, were burnt in different cities in the
south of France” (G.H. Orchard, A Concise History of the
Baptists, 1855, p. 199). The Third Lateran Council “gave
permission to princes to reduce heretics to slavery and
shortened the time of penance by two years for those taking up
arms against them” (Philip Schaff, History of the Christian
Church, V, p. 519).
In the year 1209, Pope Innocent III called for a crusade
against the Waldenses in France. Anyone who volunteered to war
against the “heretics” (so called by Rome because they
dissented from her dogmas) was promised forgiveness of sin and
many rewards. Tens of thousands took up arms for the Pope and
marched against the hated Waldenses. Some 200,000 dissenters
were killed by the Pope’s army within a few months. Two large
cities, Beziers (Braziers) and Carcasone, were destroyed,
together with many smaller towns and villages. The war was
conducted for 20 years! Thousands were made homeless and were
forced to wander in the woods and mountains to escape their
tormentors. The cruelties practiced by the Catholic
persecutors were horrible. The Christians were thrown from
high cliffs, hanged, disemboweled, pierced through repeatedly,
drowned, torn by dogs, burned alive, crucified. In one case,
400 mothers fled for refuge with their babies to a cave in
Castelluzzo, which was located 2,000 feet above the valley in
which they lived. They were discovered by the rampaging
Catholics; a large fire was built outside of the cave and they

were suffocated.
JOHN WYCLIFFE(1324-1384), the father of the English Bible, is
an example of how Rome treated the Bible in these days.
Rome persecuted Wycliffe bitterly …
Wycliffe died on December 31, 1384, and forty-three years
later, in 1428, the Roman Catholic Church dug up Wycliffe’s
bones and burned them.
Rome also persecuted Wycliffe’s followers, the Lollards,
imprisoning them and putting many of them to death. The
Lollards’ Tower in London was so named because it is one of
the places where they were imprisoned and tortured. It was
illegal to own a copy of the Wycliffe Bible, and most of the
priceless handwritten Scriptures were burned.
WILLIAM TYNDALE(1484-1536), the first to translate the English
Bible from Greek and Hebrew, is another example of Rome’s
persecutions.
As a young man Tyndale had a burden to translate the Bible
into English directly from the Hebrew and Greek so that his
people could have the Word of God from the purest fountains.
Tyndale traveled to Europe to pursue this objective, where he
had to move from place to place and hide his work from the
ecclesiastical authorities.
After completing the New Testament and a portion of the Old,
Tyndale was arrested in May 1535. He was imprisoned for 16
months in the castle at Vilvorde, Belgium.
On October 6, 1536, Tyndale was strangled and then burned at
the stake. His ashes were thrown into the river that flowed
alongside the castle.
THE LUTHER BIBLE, which first appeared in 1522, was also
fiercely persecuted.

Persecutions were poured out by the Catholic authorities upon
those who read the works of Luther. An example of those who
were tormented for distributing the German Luther New
Testament was a bookseller named John in Buda, Hungary. He had
circulated the German Scriptures throughout that country. “He
was bound to a stake; his persecutors then piled his books
around him, enclosing him as if in a tower, and then set fire
to them. John manifested unshaken courage, exclaiming from the
midst of the flames, that he was delighted to suffer in the
cause of the Lord” (D’Aubigne, III, p. 152).
In 1520 a strict search for Lutheran Bibles and books was
instigated in Venice, and those found were destroyed (M’Crie,
Reformation in Italy, p. 28).
JACQUES LEFEVRE(1455-1536), a professor at the University of
Paris, published a French New Testament in 1523 and the
complete French Bible in 1528. For his labor of love for the
French people, the elderly Lefevre was hated and persecuted by
the Romanist authorities.
JACQUES LEFEVRE(1455-1536), a professor at the University of
Paris, published a French New Testament in 1523 and the
complete French Bible in 1528. For his labor of love for the
French people, the elderly Lefevre was hated and persecuted by
the Romanist authorities.
Many French believers were burned for distributing the Bible.
In 1546 Peter Chapot was burned to death for bringing French
Bibles into France and for selling them. Because of his bold
testimony at the place of persecution, a decree was made that
“all which were to be burned, unless they recanted at the
fire, should have their tongues cut off. Which law diligently
afterward was observed” (Foxe, unabridged, 1641, II, p. 133).
Stephen Polliot was also arrested in 1546 with a bag of
Scriptures and Gospel books he was distributing. His tongue
was cut out and he was burned, “his satchel of books hanging

about his neck” (Foxe, unabridged, II, p. 134).
Nicholas Nayle, a shoemaker, was arrested in Paris and burned
in 1553 for bringing parcels of books to distribute among the
believers.
In 1554 Dionysius Vayre, who had smuggled many books into
France, was arrested in Normandy and sentenced to be “burned
alive, and thrice lifted up, and let down again into the fire”
(Foxe, unabridged, II, p. 145).
Waldensian bookseller Bartholmew Hector was arrested in 1556.
When the Inquisition judge said, “You have been caught in the
act of selling books that contain heresy; what say you?”
Hector replied, “If the Bible is heresy to you, it is truth to
me.” After languishing in prison for several months, Hector
was burned at the stake.
wayloflife.org
How the Inquisition found secret Jews in Spain: by sniffing
their kitchen smells, and rooting through their garbage

The Jews of medieval Europe also had strict dietary laws.
Those who, willingly or not, adopted Christianity in the Spain
and Portugal of the Inquisition years exerienced conversion
not just as a change of faith but, crucially, as a change of
diet. So, more sinisterly, did their Catholic neighbours, who
were prone to denouncing conversos to the Inquisition for
backsliding if they weren’t, visibly, eating a Catholic
fashion: pork, not lamb or olive oil. The wrong cookpot smell,
at the wrong time, could damn a suspect. Inquisitors haunted
kitchens.

The Holy Office of the Inquisition was used to pursue those
converts (Conversos) who kept up the Jewish faith in secret.

In 1492, when King Ferdinand II of Aragon and Queen Isabella I
of Castile gave Jews who had not yet converted the choice to
either convert to Catholicism or leave Spain… If denounced,
they were interrogated and could be burnt at the stake in an
auto-da-fe, or be imprisoned and have their property
confiscated and their families would be stigmatized for
generations. Inquisitors visited homes on Fridays to see if
families put white tablecloths and candlesticks on the table
to celebrate the Sabbath. The dreaded Inquisitor General Tomas
de Torquemada – himself a Converso – would stand on a hill
above a city on Saturdays to identify the houses where there
was no smoke coming out of the chimneys (Jewish laws prohibit
any work, including cooking and lighting a fire, on the
Sabbath). Records of the Inquisition show that food was used
as evidence of Judaizing when women were brought to trial.
vanorabennett.com
Now read again:
Mattithyah 24:12
And because iniquitywill abound, the love of the many will
grow cold.
Please notice, the reason love has grown cold is because they
did away with Yahweh’s Laws. The roman catholic church fought
against the Name Yahweh and His Laws. It’s their laws passed
in early America that forbids the Ten Commandments from being
taught in the schools today. Their sinful traditions,
fertility rites, and sodomy are taught, all coming from God
worship (Genesis 3:1-5). They are not Commandments. The
Savior, Yahshua Messiah, said plainly that causes love to grow
cold (Mattithyah 24:12).
The Savior, Yahshua Messiah, is speaking of the Last
Generation allotted to mankind’s governments of and by the
people. This is the same generation in which knowledge was
increased and the nuclear bomb was invented. Notice His Words.

Mattithyah 24:34
Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away, until
all these things are fulfilled.

He is speaking of the generation in which the nuclear bomb was
brought forth that makes it possible to fulfill Mattithyah
24:29.
Mattithyah 24:29
Immediately, but after the Great Tribulation of those days
will the sun be darkened, and the moon will not give her
light, and the stars will fall from heaven, and the powers of
the heavens will be shaken.

The following article, an essay from Discovermagazine,
February 1984, deals directly with the consequences of Nuclear
War.

Dr. Thomas was one of the four American scientists who, at the
invitation of Senators Edward Kennedy and Mark Hatfield, met
in Washington in December for a three-hour open discussion
with four Soviet counterparts. The subject of their
discussion: the nuclear winter (discover,January).

Two scientific reports have recently been published, dealing
with the probable effects of nuclear war upon the earth’s
climate and the life of the planet. The first discovery is
already widely known within the scientific community of
climatologists, geophysicists, and biologists here and abroad,
and has been confirmed in detail by scientists in the Soviet

Union. Computer models demonstrate that a nuclear war
involving the exchange of less than one third of the total
American and Soviet arsenal will change the climate of the
entire Northern Hemisphere, shifting it abruptly from its
present seasonal state to a long, sunless, frozen night. This
will be followed after some months by a settling of nuclear
soot and dust, then by a new malignant kind of sunlight, with
all of its ultraviolet band, capable of blinding most
terrestrial animals, no longer shielded from the earth by the
ozonosphere. In the same research, new calculations of the
extent and intensity of radioactive fallout predict the
exposure of large land areas to much more intense levels of
radiation than expected. The report is referred to as TTAPS,
an acronym derived from the investigators’ names: Turco,
Toon, Ackerman, Pollack, and Sagan.
The second piece of work, by Paul Ehrlich and 19 other
distinguished biologists, demonstrates that the predictions of
TTAPS mean nothing less than the extinction of much of the
earth’s biosphere, very possibly involving the Southern
Hemisphere as well as the Northern.
Taken together, the two papers change everything in the world
about the prospect of thermonuclear warfare. They have already
received a careful and critical review by scientists
representing the disciplines concerned, here and abroad, and
there already appears to be an unprecedented degree of
concurrence with the technical details as well as the
conclusions drawn. In the view of some referees, the TTAPS
report may even be understating the climatological damage
implied by its data. The 20 biologists’ paper, summarized by
Professor Ehrlich, represents the consensus arrived at by 40
biological scientists at a meeting in Woods Hole,
Massachusetts, last spring.
It is a new world, demanding a new kind of diplomacy and a new
logic.

Up to now, the international community of statesmen,
diplomats, and military analysts has tended to regard the
prospect of nuclear war as a problem only for the adversaries
in possession of the weapons. Arms control and the endless
negotiations aimed at the reduction of nuclear explosives have
been viewed as the responsibility, even the prerogative, of
those few nations in actual confrontation. Now all that is
changed. There is no nation on earth free of the jeopardy of
destruction if any two countries, or groups of countries,
embark upon a nuclear exchange. If the Soviet Union and the
United States, and their respective allies in the Warsaw Pact
and NATO, begin to launch their missiles beyond a still
undetermined and ambiguous minimum, neutral states like Sweden
and Switzerland are in for the same long-term effects, the
same slow death, as the actual participants. Australia and New
Zealand, Brazil and South Africa, could have as much to worry
about as West Germany if a full-scale exchange were to take
place far to the north.
Up to now, we have all tended to regard any conflict with
nuclear arms as an effort by paired adversaries to settle such
issues as territorial dominance or ideological dispute. Now,
with the new findings before us, it is clear that any
territory gained will be, at the end, a barren wasteland, and
any ideology will vanish in the death of civilization and the
permanent loss of mankind’s memory of culture.
The risks of this kind of war have conventionally been
calculated by the numbers of dead human beings on either side
at the end of the battle, armies and noncombatants together.
The terms “acceptable” and “unacceptable,” signifying so-andso many million human casualties, have been used for making
cool judgments about the need for new and more accurate weapon
systems. From now on, things are different. Leave aside the
already taken for granted estimate that in an all-out exchange
of, say, 5,000 megatons, something like a billion people would
be killed outright by blast, heat, and radiation. Set aside as

well the likely fact that more than another billion would die
later on, from the delayed effects of the climate and
radioactive fallout.

This article proves the Prophecy of the High Priest, Yahshua
Messiah, true for this generation only, no other. If you do
not understand what has been written up to this point, I urge
you to read it again, starting at the beginning. This Prophecy
is given in:
Mattithyah 24:12
And because iniquitywill abound, the love of the many will
grow cold.

Because the Laws of Yahweh, that are written in your bible,
are not taught today, in this generation, love is not taught;
therefore, love grows cold. The Apostles said it too.
I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10
4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.
7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.
8 He who commits sin is of the devil, for the devil has sinned
from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh was
manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.
10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, andhe does not love his neighbor!
Mattithyah 24:29

Immediately, but after the Great Tribulation of those days
will the sun be darkened, and the moon will not give her
light, and the stars will fall from heaven, and the powers of
the heavens will be shaken.
Mattithyah 24:33-34
33 In the same way, when you see all these things, know that
His coming and The End of the Ages are near, at the very door.
34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

This Prophecy proves true that we are indeed living in the
Last Generation allotted to man’s governments of and by the
people. This generation will prove, without any doubt, what
sin will bring and why Yahweh says that to have true peace,
joy, love and health, you must practice Yahweh’s Laws
diligently.
People sin and think they got away without harm, but they
don’t understand the workings of the microorganisms that are
constantly at work in and outside of our bodies. These
microorganisms keep us alive and as healthy as they possibly
can with sinful man working against them. Call, write or email
us for information about the sermons that have been given
concerning these micro-kingdoms that work for the survival of
mankind.
In This Generation We Will See It All
Mattithyah 24:33-34
33 In the same way, when you see all these things, know that
His coming and The End of the Ages are near, at the very door.
34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

Mattithyah 24:3, 7
3 Now as He sat on the Mount of Olives, the Disciples came to
Him privately, saying; Tell us, when will these things be?
What will be the sign of Your coming and The End of the Ages?
7 For nation will rise against nation, and kingdom against
kingdom, and there will be famines, and pestilences;disease
epidemics, and earthquakes; environmental disasters, in place
after place:
The Hebrew word translated earthquakes means the unusual
storms of all kinds that we are having in this generation.
They are caused by mankind’s actions; actions that are
breaking Yahweh’s Laws. You need this information now to
understand the extreme weather conditions that are taking
place at this time.
These are all caused by sin. Sin causes confusion. Also
confusion is mind altering, so no one thinks clearly. The more
the sins, the greater the buildup of harmful microorganisms,
the greater the confusion, and the smaller the amount of love
remains when making decisions. So, hatred, lust, selfishness,
and war become the answers to world problems, leading kingdom
against kingdom and nation against nation.
Mattithyah 24:12, 7, 21-22, 34
12 And because iniquitywill abound, the love of the many will
grow cold.
7 For nation will rise against nation, and kingdom against
kingdom, and there will be famines, and pestilences;disease
epidemics, and earthquakes; environmental disasters, in place
after place:
21 For then will be Great Tribulation, such as has not come to
pass since the beginning of the world to this time—no, nor
ever will be.

22 And unless those days were shortened, there would no flesh
be saved; but for the Elect’s sake, those days will be
shortened.
34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

We know that none of this would be if the Prophecy of the
increase in knowledge had not come to pass. Notice the
Prophecy.
Daniyl 12:1-4
1 And at that time, one who is like Yahweh will stand up at
Abel; Yisrayl, the Great Priest, who stands at Abel to teach
Yahweh’s Just, Perfect Laws to the children of Your People;
and there will be a time of trouble, such as never was since
there was a nation to that same time. And at that time, Your
People will be delivered, everyone who will be found written
in The Book of Life.
2 And many of those who sleep in the dust of the earth will
awake; some to Everlasting Life, and some to shame and
everlasting contempt.
3 And those who are wise will shine as the brightness of the
heavens; and those who turn many to righteousness, as the
stars forever and ever
4 But you, O Daniyl, shut up the words, and seal the book to
the time of The End; many will run to and fro, and knowledge
will be increased.

The increase in knowledge began in 1934 with the computer. The
patent for the nuclear bomb was also issued in 1934. Daniyl’s
Prophecy in Daniyl 12 is speaking of the same time of trouble,

the greatest time of trouble ever, as Yahshua spoke of. Read
again:
Daniyl 12:1
And at that time, one who is like Yahweh will stand up at
Abel; Yisrayl, the Great Priest, who stands at Abel to teach
Yahweh’s Just, Perfect Laws to the children of Your People;
and there will be a time of trouble, such as never was since
there was a nation to that same time. And at that time, Your
People will be delivered, everyone who will be found written
in The Book of Life.

Notice now the same in:
Mattithyah 24:21-22
21 For then will be Great Tribulation, such as has not come to
pass since the beginning of the world to this time—no, nor
ever will be.
22 And unless those days were shortened, there would no flesh
be saved; but for the Elect’s sake, those days will be
shortened.

We see big-time problems between the nations and kingdoms now,
along with the threat of nuclear war, all in this generation.
Daniyl 12 was written about 534 BCE. 534 BCE to 1934 CE is
2,468 years before the generation began that the High Priest
Yahshua said would bring all these Prophecies to fulfillment.
All of these Prophecies are here now in this generation.
Salvation is also being offered by Yahweh to all who will come
out of this sinful system in this generation.
Revelation 18:1-5

1 And after these things I saw another Malak come down from
heaven, having great authority; and the earth was enlightened
with His glory.
2 And he cried mightily with a strong voice, saying: Babylon
the great is fallen, is fallen, and is become thehabitation of
demons, and the hold of every foul spirit, and a cage of every
unclean and hateful bird.
3 For all nations
fornication, and
fornication with
grown rich through

have drunk of the wine of the wrath of her
the kings of the earth have committed
her, and the merchants of the earth have
the abundance of her delicacies.

4 And I heard another voice from heaven, saying: Come out of
her, My People, so that you do not partake in her sins, and so
that you do not receive of her plagues,
5 For her sins have reached unto heaven, and Yahweh has
remembered her iniquities!

How Do We Come Out?

The answer, from the beginning in Genesis to the end in
Revelation, has always been the same.
Genesis 4:6-7
6 So Yahweh said to Cain: Why are you angry? Why are you
downcast?
7 If you do Righteousness, will you not be accepted? And if
you do not do Righteousness, sin is crouching at your door.
The desire to sin is with you, but you must overcome it!
Mattithyah 6:33

But seek you first the Kingdom of Yahweh andHis Righteousness,
and all these things will be added to you.
Deuteronomy 12:5-8
5 But you are to seek the Habitation of your Father; The House
of Yahweh—theplace which Yahweh your Father shall choose out
of all your tribes to establish His Name—and there you must
go.
6 There you must bring your burnt offerings and sacrifices,
your tithes, and special gifts you have vowed to give, your
freewill offerings, and the firstborn of your herds and
flocks.
7 There, in front of Yahweh your Father, you and your families
shall eat, and you shall rejoice in all that you have put your
hand to do, because Yahweh your Father has blessed you.
8 You must not at all do as we are doing here this day—every
man doing whatever is right in his own eyes—

We are in the Last Days. The House of Yahweh built by King
Solomon was destroyed in 70 CE and Mount Zion was plowed like
a field, not one stone was left on top of another; this
fulfilled the Prophecies found in:
Micahyah 3:9-12
9 Hear now, O heads of the house of Yaaqob, you rulers of the
house of Israyl, who abhor justice and pervert all equity,
10 Who build up Zion with blood, and Yerusalem with iniquity:
11 Her heads judge for reward and her priests teach;give
instruction in the Law, for pay, and her prophets divine for
money. Yet they lean upon Yahweh, and say; Is not Yahweh among
us? No evil can come upon us!

12 Therefore, because of you, Zion will be plowed like a
field, Yerusalem will become heaps of rubble, and the mountain
of The House of Yahweh like the high places of a forest.
Mattithyah 24:1-2
1 Yahshua went out and was leaving the temple, when His
Disciples came to show Him the buildings of the temple.
2 But Yahshua said to them: Do you see all these things? Truly
I say to you: There will not be one stone left sitting ontop
of another, which will not be thrown down.

The House of Yahweh, whose name was changed and called the
temple, was destroyed by the “holy” roman catholic church and
all the artifacts were moved to Rome in 70 CE. Write, call or
email for this history. So, how can one seek The House of
Yahweh where Yahweh’s Righteousness is taught in these Last
Days, this Last Generation? Go back to:
Micahyah 3:12
Therefore, because of you, Zion will be plowed like a field,
Yerusalem will become heaps of rubble, and the mountain of The
House of Yahweh like the high places of a forest.

Now notice:
Micahyah 4:1-3
1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, ofThe House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief of the nations. It will be raised above all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.
2 And many people will go and say; Come, and let us go up to
the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the

Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.
3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations afar off; and they will beat their swords into
plowshares, and their spears into pruning hooks. Nation will
not lift up sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

Yes, this Prophecy was also fulfilled, starting in 1934. When
Daniyl saw the future of the generation that knowledge would
be increased, he also saw two others teaching. The Prophets
show these two others are called the Two Witnesses. Yahshua
also showed this for this Last Generation, the future that
Daniyl saw. Notice:
Mattithyah 24:14
And this joyous Message of the Kingdom of Yahweh shall be
preached in all the world from The House of Yahweh at Abel by
the Witness Yisrayl; for Yahweh will be with him. He will
preach this Message to all nations; and then The End will
come.

The last revelation given to mankind shows these two men and
calls them the Two Witnesses, the Two Olive Trees, and the Two
Lamps on the Seven Lamp Lampstand.
Revelation 11:1-4
1 And there was given me a reed like a measuring rod. And the
Malak stood, saying: Rise, and measure the temple of Yahweh,
and the altar, and its confines;
2 But the court which is outside the temple leave out, and

measure it not; for it is given to the Gentiles. And the holy
city they will tread under foot three and one-half years.
3 And I will give to My Two Witnesses to perform their
Prophetic offices, and they will foretell events about the one
thousand two hundred and sixty days, those cast about with
darkness.
4 These are, as it were, the two Olive Trees, and, as it were,
the Two Lamps of the Seven Lamp Lampstand, ministering for the
Father in the earth.

The Great Prophet Isayah speaks of these two men, showing they
are two brothers. Yes, the Two Witnesses of Revelation 11 are
shown to be two brothers of the same womb.
Isayah 44:1-8
1Yet now hear, O Yaaqob My Servant, and Yisrayl whom I have
chosen,
2 This is what Yahweh says, Who made you and formed you from
the womb, Who will help you: Do not be afraid, Yaaqob My
Servant and Yeshurun; Beloved Yisrayl, whom I have appointed.
3 For I will pour water upon him who is thirsty, and floods
upon the dry ground; I will pour out My Spirit upon your seed,
and My blessing upon your offspring.
4 They will spring up among the grass, as willows by the water
courses.
5 One will say; I belong to Yahweh, and the same will call
himself with the name of Yaaqob. The other will subscribe with
his hand, and write; I belong to Yahweh, and surname himself
with the name of Yisrayl.
6 This is what Yahweh, the King of Israyl, and Redeemer,

Yahweh our Father, says: I am the First, and Iam the Last, and
except for Methere is no source of power!
7 And Who, as I, will foretell, and set it in order for Me,
since I appointed the ancient people? And the things which are
coming, and will come, let them foretell them.
8 Do not fear, nor be afraid. Have I not told you from that
time, and have declared; You are My Witnesses! Is there a
source of power except Me? Truly, there is no other Rock; I
know notone.

In verse 8, notice these are the Two Witnesses. These Two
Witnesses are also shown as Two Olive Trees in other
Prophecies and Two Lamps of the Seven Lamp Lampstand. Notice
again:
Revelation 11:1-4
1 And there was given me a reed like a measuring rod. And the
Malak stood, saying: Rise, and measure the temple of Yahweh,
and the altar, and its confines;
2 But the court which is outside the temple leave out, and
measure it not; for it is given to the Gentiles. And the holy
city they will tread under foot three and one-half years.
3 And I will give to My Two Witnesses to perform their
Prophetic offices, and they will foretell events about the one
thousand two hundred and sixty days, those cast about with
darkness.
4 These are, as it were, the two Olive Trees, and, as it were,
the Two Lamps of the Seven Lamp Lampstand, ministering for the
Father in the earth.

We know that these two brothers, named and surnamed by Yahweh,
Himself, are spoken of as carrying within their prophesied
activities, as being the Olive Trees that produce the Light to
the world in this prophesied generation, and the Two Olive
Branches that represent the Peaceful Solution, which is the
basis of their ministry.

The Two Olive Trees

Trees, from the very beginning, represent two works—Yahweh’s
Work and the work that comes from the Gods.
Genesis 2:9
And out of the ground Yahweh made every tree grow that is
pleasant to the sight, and desirable for food. The Tree of
Life was in the midst of the garden, and the tree of the
knowledge of Righteousness and evil was in the midst also.

The High Priest, Yahshua Messiah, also referred to Yahweh’s
Work and the work of the Gods as trees. One brings forth
Righteous fruit, the other brings forth false teachings that
result in death.

Mattithyah 7:13-20
13 Enter in through the narrow gate; for wide is the gate and
broad is the way that leads to destruction, and many are those
who go that way.
14 Because straight is the gate, and narrow is the way which

leads to life, and few there are who find it.
15 Beware of false prophets who come to you in sheep’s
clothing, but inwardly they are ravening wolves.
16 You will know them by their fruits. Do men gather grapes
from thorns, or figs from thistles?
17 Likewise, every Righteous tree brings forth Righteous
fruit; but a tree of evil brings forth fruit of iniquity.
18 A Righteous tree cannot bring forth fruit of iniquity, nor
can a tree of evil bring forth fruits of Righteousness.
19 Every tree which does not bring forth Righteous fruit is
cut down, and cast into the fire.
20 Therefore, by their fruits you will know them.
Righteousness? To what would this word refer? Everyone
believes that he or she is Righteous, even those of the
catholic church that have raped and murdered many men, women
and children. Today, they still resist and try to kill all
forms of Righteousness. What are the standards of
Righteousness in your bible that are required for Eternal Life
by the Creator Yahweh? First, it’s the foundation that you and
your children need to know for sure and put into practice.
Notice, the Tree of Life is not a mixture of Righteousness and
evil. That is the tree whose fruit brings forth death.
Genesis 2:9
And out of the ground Yahweh made every tree grow that is
pleasant to the sight, and desirable for food. The Tree of
Life was in the midst of the garden, and the tree of the
knowledge of Righteousness and evil was in the midst also.

The Tree that brings forth Life, spoken of by the High Priest,

Yahshua Messiah, brings forth Righteousness only.
Mattithyah 7:13-14, 17-20
13 Enter in through the narrow gate; for wide is the gate and
broad is the way that leads to destruction, and many are those
who go that way.
14 Because straight is the gate, and narrow is the way which
leads to life, and few there are who find it.
17 Likewise, every Righteous tree brings forth Righteous
fruit; but a tree of evil brings forth fruit of iniquity.
18 A Righteous tree cannot bring forth fruit of iniquity, nor
can a tree of evil bring forth fruits of Righteousness.
19 Every tree which does not bring forth Righteous fruit is
cut down, and cast into the fire.
20 Therefore, by their fruits you will know them.
21 Not everyone who says to Me; Teacher! Teacher! will enter
into the Kingdom of Yahweh, but only he who does the will of
My Father Who is in heaven.

Where do we find the Judgments and sentence for those who
refuse to convert to Righteousness? Compare:
Revelation 20:10-15
10 And the devil, who deceived them; seduced and led them
astray, was cast into the lake of fire and brimstone, where
the beast and the false prophet had been cast, and will be
tormented a day and a night because of the ages.
11 And I saw a Great White Throne, and Him Who sat on it, from
Whose Face the powers of the earth and the powers of the
heavens, the Gods (elohim), were driven away; for the verdict

was reached that there is no place for them.
12 And I saw the dead, small and great, standing before
Yahweh. And the books were opened; and another book was
opened, which is The Book of Life. And the dead were judged
out of those things which were written in the books, according
to their works.
13 And the sea gave up the dead which were in it; and death
and sheol; the grave, delivered up the dead which were in
them. And they were judged, every man, according to his works.
14 And death and sheol were cast into the lake of fire. This
is the second death.
15 And whoever was not found written in The Book of Life was
cast into the lake of fire.

Yahshua said it again in:
Revelation 22:12-15
12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.
13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.
14 Blessedare those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.
15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

This is the same teaching of the Prophets

Deuteronomy 6:6-7, 25
6 And these Laws which I command you this day must be in your
heart;
7 And you must teach them diligently to your children, and
talk about them when you sit in your house, and when you walk
on the road, and when you lie down, and when you rise up.
25 And it will be our Righteousness if we observe to do all of
these Laws before Yahweh our Father, as He has commanded us.

Did you notice the word Righteousness and what it is? Compare
with the Apostles’ teachings, who were taught by Yahshua
Messiah.
I Yahchanan 2:4
He who says: I know Him, but does not keep His Laws, is a
liar, and the Truth is not in him.
I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10
4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.
7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.
8 He who commits sin is of the devil, for the devil has sinned
from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh was
manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.
10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, andhe does not love his neighbor!

Did you notice in verse 8 that you belong to Satan when you
choose to practice sin? This agrees with the teachings given
to Adam and Eve in the beginning when they turned to Satan and
her Gods.
Genesis 3:5
For He knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will be
opened, and you will be as Gods (elohim), knowing
Righteousness and evil.

This God worship was also referred to by the Apostle Shaul,
called Paul in the King James Version.
Romans 6:16
Do you not know that to whom you yield yourselves as servants
to obey, his servants you are whom you obey—whether of sin,
which leads to death, or of obedience, which leads
toRighteousness?

Did you notice that obedience to Yahweh’s Laws leads to
Righteousness, which leads to Life. And did you notice that
sin, as Yahweh told Adam and Eve, leads to death? The Apostle
Shaul was still teaching the Message of the Kingdom of Yahweh
in 58 CE; the same Message given by the Prophets in Isayah
24:1-6, Yechetzqyah Chapter 18 and Revelation 22:12-14.
The problem with the world today is that all religions disobey
Yahweh’s Laws of Righteousness out of fear of the destructive
history of the so-called “holy’ roman catholic church that
murdered so many millions of people for practicing Yahweh’s
Righteousness. Yes, you read it right.
The overwhelming problem that all nations are facing in this
generation is the abounding or multiplying of sin, which

breeds and mutates STDs that are now so prevalent, they are
overcoming the microorganisms that govern the atmosphere or
firmament, the waters and the soil from which mankind harvest
his food supply. As Yahweh’s Prophet Isayah was inspired to
write, the earth, the whole world, is defiled because sin due
to the teachings of the catholic church. Notice:
Isayah 24:1-6, 10, 17-20
1 Before Yahweh’s very Eyes, the earth is made empty and it is
made waste; the face of it is perverted and its inhabitants
scattered abroad;
2 And it will be: as with the people, so with the priest; as
with the servant, so with his owner; as with the maid, so with
her mistress; as with the buyer, so with the seller; as with
the lender, so with the borrower; as with him who takes usury,
so with him who gives usury to him:
3 The land will be utterly emptied and utterly plundered, for
it has come to pass that this Judgment has been pronounced.
4 The earth mourns and fades away, the world mourns and fades
away, and the haughty people of the earth languish.
5 The earth also is defiled under the inhabitants of it,
because they have transgressed the Laws, changed the
Ordinance, and broken the Everlasting Covenant.
6 Because of this, the curse has devoured the earth, and they
who dwell therein are desolate; therefore, the inhabitants of
the earth are burned, and few men left.
10 The cities of confusion are broken down; every house is
shut up, so no man may come in.
17 Fear and the pit, and snare, are upon you, O inhabitant of
the earth;
18 And it will come to pass, that he who flees from the noise

of the fear will fall into the pit; and he who comes up from
the midst of the pit will be caught in the snare; for the
windows from on high are open, and the foundations of the
earth are shaken.
19 The earth is utterly broken down, the earth is dissolved
clean, the earth is shaken exceedingly.
20 The earth will reel to and fro like a drunkard, and will
sway like a hut. The transgression in it will be heavy upon
it; it will fall, and not rise again.

The Great Prophet Isayah wrote around 721 BCE; that’s about
2726 years ago; yet, this Prophecy is absolutely in line with
the activities of this present prophesied generation.

The House of Yahweh and the High Priest over The House of
Yahweh

In the Last Days, I will establish My House, Yahweh said. In
spite of all that Yahweh has allowed His House to suffer, even
to be wiped out and forgotten, the Prophecies show it would
again be established in the Last Days or Last Generation
(Mattithyah 24:34)
Micahyah 4:1-3
1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, ofThe House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief of the nations. It will be raised above all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.
2 And many people will go and say; Come, and let us go up to
the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the

Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.
3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations afar off; and they will beat their swords into
plowshares, and their spears into pruning hooks. Nation will
not lift up sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

In verse 1, notice in the Last Days. Last Days? Last
Generation.
Mattithyah 24:3, 34
3 Now as He sat on the Mount of Olives, the Disciples came to
Him privately, saying; Tell us, when will these things be?
What will be the sign of Your coming and The End of the Ages?
34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

The House of Yahweh always required a High Priest, as was
shown to Yahweh’s Prophet Mosheh. Notice in:
Exodus 25:9, 31, 37, 40
9 According to all that I show you, after the pattern of the
tabernacle, and the pattern of all its furnishings, exactly so
shall you make it.
31 Make a Lampstand of pure gold; and hammer it out, base and
shaft. Its flowerlike cups, buds, and blossoms shall be of one
piece with it.
40 And see that you make them according to the pattern which
was shown to you on the mountain.

Compare now what is shown for these Last Days. Notice, first,
the pattern.
Hebrews 8:5
They serve at a sanctuary that is the pattern and shadow of
the heavenly things, as Mosheh was admonished by Yahweh when
he was about to make the tabernacle. For He said: See that you
make all things according to the pattern shown you on the
mountain.

With the pattern in mind that was given to Mosheh, notice the
Prophecy for the future and Last Generation.
Hebrews 8:1-6
1 Now the point of what we are saying, is this: We do have
such a High Priest, Who is seated at the right hand of the
throne of the Majesty in the heavens;
2 A Minister of the holy things, and of the true tabernacle
set up by Yahweh, and not man.
3 For every High Priest is appointed to offer both gifts and
sacrifices. Therefore, it was necessary for this One also to
have something to offer.
4 Now if He were on earth, He would not be a priest, since
there are already priests who offer the gifts according to the
Law.
5 They serve at a sanctuary that is the pattern and shadow of
the heavenly things, as Mosheh was admonished by Yahweh when
he was about to make the tabernacle. For He said: See that you
make all things according to the pattern shown you on the
mountain.

6 And now, He has obtained that ministry which is more
superior indeed, of which He is a better Mediator of the
covenant, which was given upon a better promise established in
the Law of Yahweh.

Verse 1 shows we do have a High Priest. In verse 3, we see
every High Priest is appointed to offer sacrifices.

The First Priesthood

Remember, the two brothers prophesied to be the Two Witnesses
are also prophesied to have part in the ministry Yahshua has
obtained, shown in:
Hebrews 8:6
And now, He has obtained that ministry which is more superior,
indeed, of which He is a better Mediator of the Covenant,
which was given upon a better promise established in the Laws
of Yahweh.

Why would He? Because the priests of the first ministry would
not repent and convert to Righteousness. In fact, they removed
the Name Yahweh from the Prophets’ Writings and rebelled
against Yahweh’s Laws, persecuting Yahweh’s Prophets who
taught them.
Acts 7:52
Which of the Prophets have not your fathers persecuted? And
they have slain those who foretold the coming of the Just One;
of Whom you now have become the betrayers and murderers.

He was speaking of Yahshua Messiah, Whom they had just
murdered by hanging Him on the stake.
Yeremyah 11:21
Therefore this is what Yahweh says concerning the men of
Anathoth who seek your life, saying; Do not prophesy in the
Name of Yahweh, or you will die by our hand!
Yeremyah 23:1-2, 10-11
1 Woe to the pastors; shepherds, who destroy and scatter the
sheep of My Pasture! says Yahweh.
2 Therefore, this is what Yahweh, the Father of Israyl, says
against the pastors who feed My People: You have scattered My
Flock, and driven them away, and have not visited; attended
to, them. Behold, you are going to be called to account for
the evil of your doings, says Yahweh:
10 For the land is full of adulterers; those who turn from
following Yahweh to follow the Gods (elohim). Because of this
curse the land mourns; the pleasant places of the wilderness
are dried up. Their conduct is evil, whose might is not right—
11 For both prophet and priest are profane! Yes, even in My
own House I have found their wickedness! says Yahweh.

At that time, violent men had taken over The House of Yahweh
that King Solomon first built and were changing things, even
as the catholic church is doing now in Rome. See two
Scriptures of Yahshua.
Matthew 11:12, KJV
And from the days of John the Baptist until now the kingdom of
heaven suffereth violence, and the violent take it by force.

These are the children of the fathers who rejected Yahweh in
the says of Samuyl and started teaching the catholic-coptic
religion in Israyl that they brought from Egypt. Notice:
I Samuyl 8:4-9
4 Then all the elders of Israyl gathered together and
approached Samuyl when he was at Ramah,
5 Saying to him; You are old, and your sons do not walk in
your ways. Appoint us a king to judge us; just like all the
other nations.
6 But these things displeased Samuyl, especially when they
said; Give us a king to judge us.
Yahweh.

Then Samuyl prayed to

7 Yahweh answered Samuyl, and said: Listen to all the words
the people speak to you, for they have not rejected you; they
have rejected Me, that I should not reign over them.
8 Just as they have done to Me from the day I brought them out
of Egypt, to this very day, they are now doing to you__they are
forsaking Me in order to serve God(s); elohim!
9 So, listen to them. However, solemnly forewarn them and let
them know how the king who will reign over them will behave
toward them.

Notice: verse 7 – rejected Yahweh. Verse 8 – religion brought
(out of Egypt) and serve Gods. Genesis 3:5 says they would be
like the Gods instead of Righteous like Yahweh.
Yahchanan 7:19
Were not the Laws given to you through Mosheh? And yet none of

you keep the Laws! Why do you seek to kill Me?

Like the roman catholic church, none of them keep the Laws of
Righteousness. Like the roman catholic church, they belong to
the devil.
I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10
4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.
7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.
8 He who commits sin is of the devil, for the devil has sinned
from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh was
manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.
10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, andhe does not love his neighbor!

Back to:
Yeremyah 23:12-14
12 And so, their way will be slippery places to them; in the
darkness they will be driven on, and fall in the darkness; for
they will bring trouble upon themselves every time they commit
sexual sins, says Yahweh.
13 I have seen folly; offense, in the prophets of Samaria—they
prophesied by baal; the lord, and caused My People Israyl to
err; go astray.
14 I have also seen in the prophets of Yerusalem a horrible
thing__they commit adultery and walk in lies; they turn from

Yahweh and follow after the Gods (elohim)! They also
strengthen the hands of evildoers, so that no one turns back
from his wickedness. All of them are like Sodom to Me, and her
inhabitants are like Gomorrah.

Like the roman catholic church. Notice verse 14, they were as
Sodom and Gomorrah. Yes. They still practice sodomy today and
try to teach it to all the world. They destroyed the temple in
70 CE, completely removing all the stones. They had their
roman general Titus move all the artifacts of the temple to
Rome, where they still practice sodomy and refuse to repent of
following Satan and her Gods.

What is the Arch of Titus?
The Victory Arch of Titus commemorates Titus’ victorious
conquest of Judaea, leading the sacking of Jerusalem and
ending the Jewish wars. The arch was constructed after Titus’s
death in 81 c.e. after his becoming a God.

Where is the Arch of Titus?
The Arch of Titus is located on the highest point of the Via
Sacra, a road leading to the Roman Forum. This is a single
arch, 15.4m high, 13.5m wide, and 4.75m deep. The marble
reliefs stand nearly 2.5m in height. On the Arch of Titus is a
relief depicting the Romans’ triumphal procession, returning
with spoils from the Jewish Temple in Jerusalem. Especially
prominent is the sacred Menorah, but we can also see the Table
of the Shewbread, and the silver trumpets which called Jews to
Rosh Hashanah.
about.com

The priests of Yerusalem called themselves pharisees,
sadducees, essenes, and herodians. They were the four main
religions prophesied of in the Book of Daniyl. Notice their
actions with Yeremyah, the Prophet of Yahweh, concerning the
Name of the Creator
Yeremyah 23:15, 17-18, 21-22, 25-27
15 Therefore, this is what Yahweh our Father says concerning
these prophets; Behold, they will be fed with wormwood, and
they will be made to drink the water of gall; for from the
prophets of Yerusalem profaneness has gone out into all the
world.
16 This is what Yahweh our Father says: Do not listen to the
words of the prophets who prophesy to you! They make you vain;
fill you with empty hope. They speak a vision from their own
mind, and not from the mouth of Yahweh.
17 They continually say to those who despise Me; Yahweh has
said: You will have peace! And saying to everyone who walks
according to the imagination of his own heart; their own
stubborn mind; No evil will come upon you!
18 But who among them has stood in the counsel of Yahweh? Who
among them has perceived; seen, and heard His Word; the Laws
and the Prophets? Who among them has marked; observed, His
Word; the Laws and the Prophets, and actually heardit?
19 Behold, a whirlwind of Yahweh has gone forth in fury, even
a grievous whirlwind! It will fall grievously upon the head of
the wicked.
20 The Justice of Yahweh will not return until He has executed
and performed the thoughts of His heart! In the latter days
you will understand it perfectly.
21 I have not sent these prophets, yet they ran; I have not

spoken of them, yet they prophesied.
22 But if they had stood in My Counsel, and had caused My
people to hear My Words; the Laws and the Prophets, then they
would have turned them from their evil way, and from the evil
of their doings.
23Am I a Father near at hand, says Yahweh: and not a Father
afar off?
24 Can anyone hide himself in secret places so I cannot see
him? says Yahweh. Do I not fill heaven and earth? says Yahweh.
25 I have heard what the prophets say, who prophesy lies in My
Name, saying; I have dreamed! I have dreamed!
26 How long will this be in the heart of the prophets who
prophesy lies? Yes, they are prophets of the deceit of their
own minds;
27 Who devise; plan and scheme, to cause My People to forget
My Name through their dreams, which they tell every man to his
neighbor, just as their fathers have forgotten My Name for
baal; lord.

In verse 27, we see they removed the Name Yahweh from the
Writings of Yahweh’s Prophets and replace it with baal or
lord, which is a title of man, not Yahweh. They also caused
the people to forget the Name Yahweh by this same act of
madness. Everyone in the later generations, due to the efforts
of those evil priests, came to believe that the Creator’s Name
was God or lord, titles that belong to the adversary and to
men the people deified. The word of the Two Witnesses in this
Last Generation is prophesied to reveal Yahweh’s Name, His
Power and His Laws.

Two Brothers, Two Olive Trees, Two Lamps of the Seven Lamp
Lampstand, Two Branches—Two Witnesses

Isayah 44:6-8
6 This is what Yahweh, the King of Israyl, and Redeemer,
Yahweh our Father, says: I am the First, and Iam the Last, and
except for Methere is no source of power!
7 And Who, as I, will foretell, and set it in order for Me,
since I appointed the ancient people? And the things which are
coming, and will come, let them foretell them.
8 Do not fear, nor be afraid. Have I not told you from that
time, and have declared; You are My Witnesses! Is there a
source of power except Me? Truly, there is no other Rock; I
know notone.

Now notice their job.
Isayah 45:4-6
4 For Yaaqob My servant’s sake, and Yisrayl My Chosen; and I
call you by your name (Yaaqob); and I surname you (Yisrayl),
though you did not recognize that it was Me.
5 Iam Yahweh, and there is no other apart from Me. There is no
God (elohim). I will strengthen you with this knowledge,
though you did not recognize that it was Me—

Remember, in the Last Days, Last Generation, I will establish
My House. My House must have a prophesied High Priest. Yahweh
will have no work except that which He prophesied in advance.
Amosyah 3:6-7

6 Will a trumpet be blown in the city, and the people not be
afraid? Will iniquityfostered by religious imposters be taking
place in a city, and Yahweh not also have a Righteous Work
there?
7 Most assuredly Father Yahweh will have no work, other than
the Work that He has prophesied in advance by His Servants the
Prophets.

Who will foretell these future Prophecies?
Isayah 44:7-8
7 And Who, as I, will foretell, and set it in order for Me,
since I appointed the ancient people? And the things which are
coming, and will come, let them foretell them.
8 Do not fear, nor be afraid. Have I not told you from that
time, and have declared; You are My Witnesses! Is there a
source of power except Me? Truly, there is no other Rock; I
know notone.

The Two Witnesses are prophesied to establish The House of
Yahweh and foretell of the dark days ahead, to the entire
world. Where is and Who is the High Priest that, Lawfully,
must be over every House of Yahweh, following the pattern
shown to Mosheh? Look at:
Hebrews 9:1-2, 6-8
1 So then, the firstpriesthood had both the ordinances of
service and a worldly sanctuary.
2 For this was the tabernacle layout: the first part in which
was the lampstand, the table, and the showbread, which is
called the Holy Place;

6 Now when these things had been arranged in this way, the
priests always went into the first part; the Holy Place,
performing the service of Yahweh;
7 But into the second part; the Most Holy Place, only the High
Priest went once a year on the Day of Atonement, not without
blood, which he offered for himself and for the sins of the
people which had been committed in ignorance.
8 The Holy Spirit signifying this: that the way into the Most
Holy Place was not yet made manifest, as long as the first
tabernacle was still standing.

It is evident that the pattern of the Tabernacle on earth
represented the Heavenly Tabernacle (verse 8). As long as it
was represented on earth by high priests who practiced sin,
the true way into the Most Holy Place could not be made known.
The Tree of Life was cut off because Yahweh found fault; that
is, sin, with them—the high priests of the pharisees,
sadducees, essenes, and herodians. They were not keeping
Yahweh’s Laws, so they could not bring forth the Righteous
fruit of the Tree of Life. The way into the True Most Holy
Place is faultless, but the violent men who took the temple by
force were not faultless; they did not keep Yahweh’s Laws.
Hebrews 8:7-10
7 For if that first priesthood had been faultless, then no
place would have been sought for the second.
8 Because finding fault with them, He says: Behold, the days
are coming, says Yahweh; when I will renew My Covenant with
the house of Israyl and with the house of Yahdah—
9 This covenant, which I made with their forefathers when I
took them by the hand out of Egypt, will not be replaced;
which Covenant they broke, although I was a Father to them,

says Yahweh.
10 For this Covenant is the same Covenant that I will renew
with the house of Israyl: After those days, says Yahweh; I
will put My Laws in their inward parts and write them in their
hearts, and I will be their Father, and they will be My
People.
Matthew 11:12, KJV
And from the days of John the Baptist until now the kingdom of
heaven suffereth violence, and the violent take it by force.
Yahchanan 7:19
Were not the Laws given to you through Mosheh? And yet none of
you keep the Laws! Why do you seek to kill Me?

Yahshua’s Words were:
Yahchanan 8:7
So when they continued asking Him, He straightened Himself up,
and said to them: He who is without sin among you, let him
cast the first stone at her.
Yahchanan 8:11
She said, No man, Teacher. Then Yahshua said to her: Neither
do I condemn you. Go and sin no more.
Yahchanan 8:34
Yahshua answered them: Truly, truly, I say to you: Whoever
commits sin is the servant of sin.
Yahchanan 15:22
If I had not come and spoken to them, they would not have had
their sinsrevealed; but now they have no cloak, covering for,

their sins.

Did you notice, Yahshua taught Yahweh’s Laws of Righteousness
and exposed their sins?
Yahshua will reprove the world of sin.
Yahchanan 16:8
And when Yahweh’s Spirit Holy comes, it will convict the world
of sin, and of righteousness, and of judgment:
Yahchanan 9:31
Now we know that Yahweh does not hear sinners; but if any man
is a worshiper of Yahweh and does His will, him He hears.
Yahchanan 8:46
Which of you convicts Me of sin? So if I speak the truth, why
do you not believe Me?

Yahshua lived and taught the Laws of Yahweh, and He offered
Himself for the sins of others. Now notice:
Hebrews 9:23-24
23 Therefore,it was necessary that the pattern of the heavenly
things should be purified with these sacrifices, but the
heavenly things themselves require better sacrifices than
these.
24 For the Messiah has not entered into the holy places made
with hands, which are patterns of the true, but into heaven
itself, now to appear in the presence of Yahweh for us;
Hebrews 9:6-8

6 Now when these things had been arranged in this way, the
priests always went into the first part; the Holy Place,
performing the service of Yahweh;
7 But into the second part; the Most Holy Place, only the High
Priest went once a year on the Day of Atonement, not without
blood, which he offered for himself and for the sins of the
people which had been committed in ignorance.
8 The Spirit Holy signifying this: that the way into the Most
Holy Place was not yet made manifest, as long as the first
tabernacle was still standing.
Hebrews 9:11-15
9 This is a representation of the present time; in which gifts
and sacrifices are offered which cannot make him that performs
the service perfect, as pertaining to the conscience__
10 Only about foods and drinks, various washings, and
ordinances of flesh, until the time of reformation.
11 But the Messiah came near as a High Priest over the
righteous things to come, with the great and more perfect
tabernacle not made with hands, that is, not of this creation;
12 Nor through the blood of goats and calves, but through His
own blood He entered the Most Holy Place once, for all, having
obtained eternal redemption.
13 For if the blood of bulls and goats, and the ashes of a red
heifer sprinkling the unclean, sanctifies for the purifying of
the flesh,
14 How much more will the blood of the Messiah, Who, through
the eternal Spirit offered Himself without spot to Yahweh,
purge your conscience from dead works to serve the living
Father?
15 And for this reason He is the Mediator of the renewed

covenant, under which, through the means of death to bring
redemption from transgressions committed under the covenant,
the first who are called may receive the promise of the
eternal inheritance.
Hebrews 8:7-8
7 For if that first priesthood had been faultless, then no
place would have been sought for the second.
8 Because finding fault with them, He says: 2Behold, the days
are coming, says Yahweh; when I will renew My

How does all of this connect with the Last Days Work of the
Two Witnesses? Notice, the sinful priesthood as shown by the
Great Prophet Isayah.
Isayah 43:27-28
27 Your firstfather sinned, and your interpreters broke My
covenant and turned away from Me in prayer; praying to Gods
(elohim), instead.
28 Therefore, I will dissolve the Levitical Priesthood; and
will give Yaaqob to the curse, and Yisrayl to reproaches.
Isayah 44:1-8
1Yet now hear, O Yaaqob My Servant, and Yisrayl whom I have
chosen,
2 This is what Yahweh says, Who made you and formed you from
the womb, Who will help you: Do not be afraid, Yaaqob My
Servant and Yeshurun; Beloved Yisrayl, whom I have appointed.
3 For I will pour water upon him who is thirsty, and floods
upon the dry ground; I will pour out My Spirit upon your seed,
and My blessing upon your offspring.

4 They will spring up among the grass, as willows by the water
courses.
5 One will say; I belong to Yahweh, and the same will call
himself with the name of Yaaqob. The other will subscribe with
his hand, and write; I belong to Yahweh, and surname himself
with the name of Yisrayl.
6 This is what Yahweh, the King of Israyl, and Redeemer,
Yahweh our Father, says: I am the First, and Iam the Last, and
except for Methere is no source of power!
7 And Who, as I, will foretell, and set it in order for Me,
since I appointed the ancient people? And the things which are
coming, and will come, let them foretell them.
8 Do not fear, nor be afraid. Have I not told you from that
time, and have declared; You are My Witnesses! Is there a
source of power except Me? Truly, there is no other Rock; I
know notone.

So now, in these Last Days, we have Two Witnesses whose job is
plainly shown as taking the Message of the Kingdom of Yahweh
to all the world in this last prophesied generation.
Isayah 45:4-8
4 For Yaaqob My servant’s sake, and Yisrayl My chosen; and I
call you by your name (Yaaqob); and I surname you (Yisrayl),
though you did not recognize that it was Me.
5 Iam Yahweh, and there is no other apart from Me. There is no
God (elohim). I will strengthen you with this knowledge,
though you did not recognize that it was Me—
6 So that they may know from the rising of the sun to the
place of its setting that there is none besides Me. Iam
Yahweh, and there is no other!

7 I form the light, and create darkness; I make peace, and
create destruction; I, Yahweh, do all these things.
8 Drop down, you heavens, from above, and let the skies pour
down Righteousness. Let the earth be released; let Salvation
spring up, and let Righteousness grow together; I, Yahweh,
have created it.

Yahshua spoke of this in the same chapter in which He revealed
the nuclear.
Mattithyah 24:14
And this joyous Message of the Kingdom of Yahweh shall be
preached in all the world from The House of Yahweh at Abel by
the Witness Yisrayl; for Yahweh will be with him. He will
preach this Message to all nations; and then The End will
come.

Yahshua has now qualified to be High Priest over The House of
Yahweh. Remember, The House of Yahweh was destroyed by the
pharisees, sadducees, essenes and herodians, who unknowingly
opened the door for Yahshua to become High Priest over the
Last Days’ prophesied House of Yahweh, re-established in the
chief of the nations. The pharisees, sadducees, essenes and
herodians now call themselves catholic, which means universal,
because they worship all of Satan’s Gods, including the one
who permit sodomizing children, and they will not repent. They
destroyed the temple and took all of the furnishings to Rome
with them, opening the way for Yahshua to become High Priest
over The House of Yahweh and rule from Heaven. Remember:
Hebrews 9:8
The Spirit Holy signifying this: that the way into the Most
Holy Place was not yet made manifest, as long as the first

tabernacle was still standing.

As long as sinful priests were in charge, the way to Eternal
Life, the Tree of Life, could not be reached. So, when these
sinful priests destroyed the temple and moved the artifacts to
Rome, they opened the door to the Righteous Priest, Yahshua,
to become High Priest over The House of Yahweh with the Two
Witnesses.

Yahshua, the Son of Yahweh, the Two Witnesses, and The Last
Days’ House of Yahweh

Remember:
Revelation 11:1-4
1 And there was given me a reed like a measuring rod. And the
Malak stood, saying: Rise, and measure the temple of Yahweh,
and the altar, and its confines;
2 But the court which is outside the temple leave out, and
measure it not; for it is given to the Gentiles. And the holy
city they will tread under foot three and one-half years.
3 And I will give to My Two Witnesses to perform their
Prophetic Offices, and they will foretell events about the one
thousand two hundred and sixty days, those cast about with
darkness.
4 These are, as it were, the two Olive Trees, and, as it were,
the Two Lamps of the Seven Lamp Lampstand, ministering for the
Father in the earth.

In verse 3, we see My Two Witnesses. My? Yes. Notice:
Isayah 44:7-8
7 And Who, as I, will foretell, and set it in order for Me,
since I appointed the ancient people? And the things which are
coming, and will come, let them foretell them.
8 Do not fear, nor be afraid. Have I not told you from that
time, and have declared; You are My Witnesses! Is there a
source of power except Me? Truly, there is no other Rock; I
know notone.
Revelation 11:3-4
3 And I will give to My Two Witnesses to perform their
Prophetic offices, and they will foretell events about the one
thousand two hundred and sixty days, those cast about with
darkness.
4 These are, as it were, the two Olive Trees, and, as it were,
the Two Lamps of the Seven Lamp Lampstand, ministering for the
Father in the earth.

They foretell events (verse 3). Verse 4 says…these are the Two
Olive Trees…the Two Lamps of the Seven Lamp Lampstand
ministering for Yahweh. Ministering for Father Yahweh? Yes!
They are the same two shown in:
Isayah 44:7-8
7 And Who, as I, will foretell, and set it in order for Me,
since I appointed the ancient people? And the things which are
coming, and will come, let them foretell them.
8 Do not fear, nor be afraid. Have I not told you from that
time, and have declared; You are My Witnesses! Is there a
source of power except Me? Truly, there is no other Rock; I

know notone.

Who as I will foretell, let them foretell them (verse 7). You
are My Witnesses (verse 8).

Where is The House of Yahweh? Who established The House of
Yahweh? The Great Prophet Micahyah was inspired to write the
following:
Micahyah 4:1-3
1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, ofThe House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief of the nations. It will be raised above all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.
2 And many people will go and say; Come, and let us go up to
the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.
3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations afar off; and they will beat their swords into
plowshares, and their spears into pruning hooks. Nation will
not lift up sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

Remember the Lamps of the Seven Lamp Lampstand. Remember the
Two Olive Trees. Remember they are the Two Witnesses.
Revelation 11:1-4
1 And there was given me a reed like a measuring rod. And the
Malak stood, saying: Rise, and measure the temple of Yahweh,

and the altar, and its confines;
2 But the court which is outside the temple leave out, and
measure it not; for it is given to the Gentiles. And the holy
city they will tread under foot three and one-half years.
3 And I will give to My Two Witnesses to perform their
Prophetic offices, and they will foretell events about the one
thousand two hundred and sixty days, those cast about with
darkness.
4 These are, as it were, the two Olive Trees, and, as it were,
the Two Lamps of the Seven Lamp Lampstand, ministering for the
Father in the earth.

Now go to:
Zecharyah 4:1-4
1 And the Malak who talked with me came again and wakened me,
as a man who is wakened out of his sleep,
2 And said to me: What do you see? So I said: I see, and
behold, a lampstand all of gold, with its bowl for oil on the
top of it, with its seven lamps on it, and there are seven
pipes to the seven lamps.
3 And there are two Olive Trees by it, one upon the rightside
of the bowl, and the other upon the left side of it.
4 So I spoke to the Malak who talked with me, and I asked him:
What are these, my ruler?

You see, we are about to get an answer. He asked again and
includes the Olive Branches.
Zecharyah 4:11-12

11 Then I answered, and said to him: What are these two Olive
Trees upon the right side of the lampstand, and upon the left
side of it?
12 Then I spoke to him again, and said to him; What are these
two Olive Branches which, through the two golden pipes, empty
the golden oil through them?

Here we have the Olive Trees and Lamps of the Lampstand. We
see they are the Two Witnesses who minister for Yahweh. The
exact same thing is shown in:
Revelation 11:1-4
1 And there was given me a reed like a measuring rod. And the
Malak stood, saying: Rise, and measure the temple of Yahweh,
and the altar, and its confines;
2 But the court which is outside the temple leave out, and
measure it not; for it is given to the Gentiles. And the holy
city they will tread under foot three and one-half years.
3 And I will give to My Two Witnesses to perform their
Prophetic Offices, and they will foretell events about the one
thousand two hundred and sixty days, those cast about with
darkness.
4 These are, as it were, the two Olive Trees, and, as it were,
the Two Lamps of the Seven Lamp Lampstand, ministering for the
Father in the earth.

Verse 4…ministering for Yahweh to the whole earth. Remember,
Zecharyah Chapters 4-6 are Prophecies that were written around
519 BCE concerning the Last Generation allotted to mankind and
two prophesied brothers. The younger one was born in 1934;
that’s 2,453 years after this Prophecy was written and 2,011

years before the land now called America was discovered in
1492. That land where The House of Yahweh was to be
established was prophesied to become the chief of the nations.
Micahyah 4:1
But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, ofThe House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief of the nations. It will be raised above all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

Yahweh shows His Prophet, Zecharyah, the Two Witnesses, called
the Two Olive Trees, the Two Lamps on the Seven Lamp
Lampstand, and Branches. Yahweh also showed him a land not yet
established.
Zecharyah 5:10-11
10 Then I said to the Malak who was speaking with me: Where
are they; The Two Witnesses, going with the ephah?
a

b

c

11 And he said to me: To build The House of Yahweh according
to The Standard of Perfection sent by Yahweh’s Laws, in a
d

Babylonish land which does not yet exist. And

e

it will be

established at that time; when The Two Witnesses are called
f

out to their work; as the Established Place; the Habitation of
g

Yahweh; THE HOUSE OF YAHWEH.

Please carefully read every reference.

a. In other words Verse 11 reads: “And he replied to me; ‘to
establish for her The House of Yahweh, in a land __ an empire
other than Babylon, yet to be established. And Yahweh will set

her in the established

place.’”

(Revelation 13:11__ beast from earth.)
b. Hebrew banah. Traditionally translated build. The
Analytical Hebrew and Chaldee Lexicon by Benjamin Davidson,
page 95, shows this Hebrew word means to establish.
c. Hebrew bayit. Traditionally translated house. The
Analytical Hebrew and Chaldee Lexicon by Benjamin Davidson,
page 82 shows this Hebrew word means more properly The House
of Yahweh.
d. Hebrewshinar. TheLexicon In Veteris Testamenti Libros by
Koehler and Baumgartner, Page 999, shows this word means
designator of an empire other than Babylon.
e.Hebrew wahukun. Traditionally translated it will be
established, The Analytical Hebrew and Chaldee Lexicon by
Benjamin Davidson, page 373, shows this Hebrew word means to
be established.
f. Hebrewmakanutah. Traditionally translated on her base.The
Analytical Hebrew and Chaldee Lexicon by Benjamin Davidson,
page 373, shows this Hebrew word means an established place.
g. Hebrew shem. Traditionally translated there, The Hebraic
Tongue Restored by Fabre D’Olivet, page 461, shows this word
has been substituted for the Name Yahweh.

In Zecharyah 5:11 we see to build The House of Yahweh…it will
be established…at that time. At that time?
Micahyah 4:1…in the Last Days.
Mattithyah 24:3…the End of the Ages.
Mattithyah 24:14

And this joyous Message of the Kingdom of Yahweh shall be
preached in all the world from The House of Yahweh at Abel by
the Witness Yisrayl; for Yahweh will be with him. He will
preach this Message to all nations; and then The End will
come.
Mattithyah 24:34
Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away, until
all these things are fulfilled.

After Yaaqob and I (Yisrayl) established The House of Yahweh
in the chief of the nations, Yaaqob fulfilled the Prophecy
concerning himself, that no one else could fulfill.
Isayah 43:28
Therefore, I will dissolve the Levitical Priesthood; and will
give Yaaqob to the curse, and Yisrayl to reproaches.

Yaaqob’s work was finished. The Prophetic Word (or Watchman?)
was going out, the Work was started and the House of Yahweh
was established in the chief of the nations.

But Where is the High Priest over The House of Yahweh?

We see information in the Book of Hebrews about Yahshua, Who
ascended into Heaven to sit, judging, at the right hand of
Yahweh.
Hebrews 10:21
And having a High Priest over The House of Yahweh:

The temple was still standing at the time the Book of Hebrews
was written around 63 CE. Remember, the violent high priest
could not show or make manifest the way into the Tree of Life
or the Most Holy Place because of their fruits. Notice:
Mattithyah 7:18
… nor can a tree of evil bring forth fruits of Righteousness.

Righteousness?
I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10
4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.
7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.
8 He who commits sin is of the devil, for the devil has sinned
from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh was
manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.
10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, andhe does not love his neighbor!

The violent high priest over the temple did not keep the Laws
of Yahweh. They were appointed by Yahweh, but they were not
sent by Yahweh.
Yeremyah 23:21
I have not sent these prophets, yet they ran; I have not
spoken of them, yet they prophesied.

Matthew 11:12, KJV
And from the days of John the Baptist until now the kingdom of
heaven suffereth violence, and the violent take it by force.
Yahchanan 7:19
Were not the Laws given to you through Mosheh? And yet none of
you keep the Laws! Why do you seek to kill Me?

Yahshua was sinless and He was sent by Yahweh, as Amosyah
shows He must.
Amosyah 3:7
Most assuredly Father Yahweh will have no work, other than the
Work that He has prophesied in advance by His Servants the
Prophets.
Yahchanan 6:29
Yahshua answered, and said to them: This is the work of
Yahweh: that you believe in Him Whom He has sent.

Now Yahshua, the One Sent

The Prophecy concerning Yahshua started in the beginning. It
was Yahweh’s Plan before He created the earth and mankind. The
more you read my writings, the more you will see these facts.
I will show you a Scriptures concerning this fact in Genesis,
but there are many more. You need to read everything you can
from The House of Yahweh to get the rest. Notice:
Genesis 49:1
Then Yaaqob called for his sons, and said; Gather together, so

I may tell you what will befall you in the Last Days.

Did you notice the last two words of that verse…Last Days?
Micahyah 4:1
But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, ofThe House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief of the nations. It will be raised above all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

Last Days.
Mattithyah 24:3, 34
3 Now as He sat on the Mount of Olives, the Disciples came to
Him privately, saying; Tell us, when will these things be?
What will be the sign of Your coming and The End of the Ages?
34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

Back to the Last Days Prophecy of Yahweh, Who is now High
Priest over The House of Yahweh.
Genesis 49:10-11
10 The scepter will not depart Yahdah, nor a ruling staff;
Lawgiver, from between his feet, until He comes to Whom
tribute belongs, and the obedience of the nations is His.
11 Tethering his donkey to the vine; tethering his donkey colt
to the Choicest Branch; he will wash his garments in wine; he
will wash his robes in the blood of grapes.

This is a Prophecy of Yahshua, the prophesied sinless One.
After He qualified for High Priest, the Scepter departed from
Yahdah and the Levitical priesthood was dissolved…
Isayah 43:28
Therefore, I will dissolve the Levitical Priesthood; and will
give Yaaqob to the curse, and Yisrayl to reproaches.

…and the temple was destroyed.
Mattithyah 24:1-2
1 Yahshua went out and was leaving the temple, when His
Disciples came to show Him the buildings of the temple.
2 But Yahshua said to them: Do you see all these things? Truly
I say to you: There will not be one stone left sitting ontop
of another, which will not be thrown down.

It was only after the pharisees, sadducees, essenes and
herodians moved to Rome and sent their roman army to destroy
the temple and move its artifacts to Rome that the way was
paved for Yahshua to receive the Scepter of Righteousness,
which Prophecy shows He would receive.
Psalm 45:6-7
6 Your Throne, given of Yahweh, is for ever and ever; the
Scepter; ruling staff, of Your Kingdom is a Scepter; ruling
rod, of Righteousness.
7 You, too, have loved Righteousness and hated wickedness;

therefore, Yahweh Your Father has anointed You with the oil of
gladness over Your fellow men; other men and kings.

Compare:
Hebrews 1:8-9
8 But to the Son He says: The Throne of Your Father is forever
and ever; a scepter of Righteousness is the scepter of Your
Kingdom.
9 You have loved Righteousness and hated iniquity; therefore
Yahweh Your Father has anointed You with the oil of gladness
more than Your companions;fellow heirs.

Remember Righteousness.
Deuteronomy 6:25
And it will be our Righteousness if we observe to do all of
these Laws before Yahweh our Father, as He has commanded us.
Mattithyah 6:33
But seek you first the Kingdom of Yahweh andHis Righteousness,
and all these things will be added to you.
I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10
4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.
7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.
8 He who commits sin is of the devil, for the devil has sinned
from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh was
manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, andhe does not love his neighbor!

Now pay close attention to…in these Last Days.
Hebrews 1:1-3
1 Yahweh, Who at various times and in different ways spoke in
times past to our fathers through the Prophets,
2 Has in these Last Days spoken to us through His Son, Whom He
has appointed heir of all things, for Whom He also made the
world;
3 Who, being the reflection of the Perfection of Yahweh, and
the representation of Yahweh’s Plan, by upholding all things
concerning that which was spoken by Yahweh through the Laws
and the Prophets, when He had purged sins, sat down on the
right hand of Yahweh on High.

Hebrews 1:2…Has in these Last Days. Remember:
Genesis 49:1…Last Days.
Micahyah 4:1…Last Days
Mattithyah 24:3…End of the Ages.
Mattithyah 24:34…Last Generation.
Mattithyah 24:14…The End.

Who is to Preach the Last Days’ Message?
Isayah 44:7-8

7 And Who, as I, will foretell, and set it in order for Me,
since I appointed the ancient people? And the things which are
coming, and will come, let them foretell them.
8 Do not fear, nor be afraid. Have I not told you from that
time, and have declared; You are My Witnesses! Is there a
source of power except Me? Truly, there is no other Rock; I
know notone.

From where will the Last Days’ Message go forth?
Micahyah 4:1
But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, ofThe House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief of the nations. It will be raised above all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

Where is the Prophecy of Yahshua, the High Priest, and The
House of Yahweh? Go back to Zecharyah and remember first:
Zecharyah 4:11-12
11 Then I answered, and said to him: What are these two Olive
Trees upon the right side of the lampstand, and upon the left
side of it?
12 Then I spoke to him again, and said to him; What are these
two Olive Branches which, through the two golden pipes, empty
the golden oil through them?

Verse 12…the Branches. Remember, my brother, Yaaqob, was given
to the curse after the House of Yahweh was established in the
chief of the nations.

Micahyah 4:1
But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, ofThe House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief of the nations. It will be raised above all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.
Isayah 43:28
Therefore, I will dissolve the Levitical Priesthood; and will
give Yaaqob to the curse, and Yisrayl to reproaches.

So there is only one Witness left to suffer reproaches. Notice
again that the Witness Yisrayl is hated and is given to
reproaches as he takes the Last Days’ Message of the Kingdom
around the world. Yisrayl is chosen, or the Chosen Branch.
Genesis 49:11
Tethering his donkey to the vine; tethering his donkey colt to
the Choicest Branch; he will wash his garments in wine; he
will wash his robes in the blood of grapes.

Compare:
Isayah 45:4
For Yaaqob My servant’s sake, and Yisrayl My Chosen; and I
call you by your name (Yaaqob); and I surname you (Yisrayl),
though you did not recognize that it was Me.

Notice: Yisrayl, My Chosen. Compare also:
Isayah 11:1-5
1 There will come forth a Rod out of the stem of Yishai, and a

Branch will grow out of his roots.
2 The Spirit of Yahweh will rest upon Him, the Spirit of
wisdom and understanding, the Spirit of counsel and might, the
Spirit of knowledge and of the reverence of Yahweh;
3 Which will make Him of quick understanding, and His delight
will be in the reverence of Yahweh. He will not judge after
the sight of His eyes, nor will He reprove after the hearing
of His ears;
4 But with righteousness will He judge the poor, and reprove
with equity for the meek; humble, of the earth. He will smite
the earth with the rod of His mouth, and with the breath of
His lips will He slay the wicked.
5

Righteousness

will

be

the

belt

of

His

waist,

and

faithfulness the belt of His loins.
Keep this in mind as you read:
Zecharyah 4:12
Then I spoke to him again, and said to him; What are these two
Olive Branches which, through the two golden pipes, empty the
golden oil through them?
Zecharyah 5:10
Then I said to the Malak who was speaking with me: Where are
they; The Two Witnesses, going with the ephah?

Yahshua was qualified to become High Priest after the temple
was no longer standing.
Hebrews 9:8
The Holy Spirit signifying this: that the way into the Most
Holy Place was not yet made manifest, as long as the first

tabernacle was still standing.
Hebrews 1:2
Has in these Last Days spoken to us through His Son, Whom He
has appointed heir of all things, for Whom He also made the
world;
Hebrews 10:21
And having a High Priest over The House of Yahweh.

Yahshua teaching Righteousness.
Hebrews 10:16
This is the covenant that I will renew with them after those
days, says Yahweh: I will put My Laws into their hearts, and
in their minds I will write them.

Yahshua, the High Priest over The House of Yahweh, with the
Branch.
Zecharyah 6:11-13
11 Take the silver and gold and make crowns, and set them upon
the head of Yahshua son of kYahzadak, the High Priest.
12 Speak to him, and say; This is what Yahweh our Father says:
Behold, the Man Whose Name is the BRANCH! For He will branch
out from His place, and He will build The House of Yahweh!
13 Yes, He will build The House of Yahweh. He will bear Glory,
and will sit and rule on His Throne. He will be a Priest upon
His l Throne; and the counsel of Peace will be between them
both.

In verse 11, notice the word Yahzadak.

k. Yahzadak is word #3087 in the Hebrew Dictionary of Strong’s
Exhaustive Concordance, and means Yahweh Who made
Righteousness and is Righteous.

So, he is saying, sit the crowns upon the head of the High
Priest Yahshua, the Son of Yahweh.
Verse 12…speak to the High Priest and say Behold, the Man
Whose Name is the Branch, he will build The House of Yahweh.
Verse 13, notice the word throne.

l.
The Analytical Hebrew and Chaldee Lexicon by Benjamin
Davidson, page 386, says or the Most High covering with light.

In verse 13, please notice between them both. That is, both
Yahshua the High Priest and the man whose name is the Branch.

The House of Yahweh is established in this prophesied
generation. The Message of the Kingdom is going out to all
nations as Yahshua the High Priest over The House of Yahweh
foretold in 29 CE when He was on earth. That was about 1,885
years ago. Yahshua now sits at the right hand of Yahweh as
High Priest over Yahweh’s Last Days’ Work—the Work of taking
the Message to all the world.
Mattithyah 6:33

But seek you first the Kingdom of Yahweh andHis Righteousness,
and all these things will be added to you.
Deuteronomy 12:5
But you are to seek the Habitation of your Father; The House
of Yahweh—theplace which Yahweh your Father shall choose out
of all your tribes to establish His Name—and there you must
go.
Mattithyah 24:14
And this joyous Message of the Kingdom of Yahweh shall be
preached in all the world from The House of Yahweh at Abel by
the Witness Yisrayl; for Yahweh will be with him. He will
preach this Message to all nations; and then The End will
come.

They will fight Him

Yahshua’s Words are loud and clear. Notice:
Revelation 22:12-17
12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.
13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.
14 Blessedare those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.
15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My Messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
Root and the Offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.
17 And the Spirit and the brides, say: Come! And let him who
hears, say: Come! And let him who is thirsty come. And whoever
will, let him take the water of life freely.

The Messenger of Yahweh. Remember:
Zecharyah 6:13
Yes, He will build The House of Yahweh.

He will bear Glory,

and will sit and rule on His Throne. He will be a Priest upon
His Throne; and the counsel of Peace will be between them
both.

Come to? Notice:
Mattithyah 6:33
But seek you first the Kingdom of Yahweh andHis Righteousness,
and all these things will be added to you.
Deuteronomy 12:5
But you are to seek the Habitation of your Father; The House
of Yahweh—theplace which Yahweh your Father shall choose out
of all your tribes to establish His Name—and there you must
go.
Micahyah 4:1-3
1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, ofThe House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief of the nations. It will be raised above all

congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.
2 And many people will go and say; Come, and let us go up to
the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.
3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations afar off; and they will beat their swords into
plowshares, and their spears into pruning hooks. Nation will
not lift up sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.
Isayah 66:22-24
22 For as the new heavens and the new earth which I will make
will remain before Me, says Yahweh: so will your seed and your
name remain.
23 And it will come to pass that from one New Moon to another,
and from one Sabbath to another, all flesh will come to
worship before Me, says Yahweh.
24 And they will go forth and look upon the carcasses of the
men who have transgressed against Me; for their worm will not
die, nor will their fire be quenched; and they will be an
abhorrence to all flesh.

Come and keep your appointments with Yahweh.
Leviticus 23:1-8
1 And Yahweh spoke to Mosheh, saying:
2 Speak to the children of Israyl, and say to them; Concerning
the Feasts of Yahweh, which you shall proclaim to be Holy
Convocations; these are My Feasts:

3 Six days shall work be done, but the Seventh Day is a
Sabbath, a Holy Convocation. You shall do none of your work on
it. It is the Sabbath of Yahweh in all your dwellings.
4 These are the Feasts of Yahweh, His Holy Convocations, which
you shall proclaim in their seasons:
5 On the Fourteenth of the First Moon, between the two
evenings, Yahweh’s Passover Sacrifice is to be killed.
6 And on the Fifteenth Day of the same Moon is the Feast of
Unleavened Bread to Yahweh; seven days you must eat unleavened
bread.
7 On the first day you shall gather to sanctify the Name of
Yahweh, showing your loyalty to Him by doing Righteous works;
therefore, doing the Work of Yahweh on it.
8 And you shall zealously offer yourselves to Yahweh in
service for seven days. On the Seventh Day you shall gather to
sanctify the Name of Yahweh, showing your loyalty to Him by
doing Righteous works; therefore doing the work of Yahweh.

Call, write, or email us for a calendar showing the tentative
Feast dates for 2014.

Remember, they will fight against Yahweh.
Revelation 17:14
These will make war with the Lamb, but the Lamb will overcome
them; for He is the Ruler of rulers and King of kings; and
those who are with Him are called, and chosen, and faithful.

This is the city and popes that sit; that is, judges the

nations, on the seven hills.
Revelation 17:9
And here is the mind which has wisdom: The seven heads are
seven mountains on which the woman sits.

That great city that leads the kings of the earth, by force,
in this Last Generation.
Revelation 17:18
And the woman whom you saw, is that great city which reigns
over the kings of the earth.

Yahshua says in:
Revelation 18:1-5
1 And after these things I saw another Malak come down from
heaven, having great authority; and the earth was enlightened
with His glory.
2 And he cried mightily with a strong voice, saying: Babylon
the great is fallen, is fallen, and is become thehabitation of
demons, and the hold of every foul spirit, and a cage of every
unclean and hateful bird.
3 For all nations
fornication, and
fornication with
grown rich through

have drunk of the wine of the wrath of her
the kings of the earth have committed
her, and the merchants of the earth have
the abundance of her delicacies.

4 And I heard another voice from heaven, saying: Come out of
her, My People, so that you do not partake in her sins, and so
that you do not receive of her plagues,

5 For her sins have reached unto heaven, and Yahweh has
remembered her iniquities!

Her plagues are here and they are growing. She is scheduled
for the nuclear burning.
Malakyah 4:1-4
1 For, behold, the day comes that will burn like an oven; and
all the proud, yes, and all who do wickedly, will be
stubble—the day that comes will burn them up, says Father
Yahweh; and it will leave them neither root nor branch.
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Righteousness will arise with healing in its wings; and you
will go out, leaping like calves released from the stall.
3 And the wicked will be trodden down; for they will be ashes
under the soles of your feet in the day that this will be
done, says Yahweh our Father.
4 Remember the Laws of Mosheh My Servant, which I commanded
through him in Horeb for all Israyl, with the Statutes and
Judgments.

Burning?
Revelation 18:8
Therefore, her plagues will come in one day—death, and
mourning, and famine; and she will be utterly burned with
fire; for strong is Father Yahweh Who judges her.

The popes will not repent. Their Gods do not have the power to
save them.

Revelation 18:10
Standing afar off for the fear of her torment, saying: Alas!
Alas! That great city Babylon, that mighty city! For in one
hour your judgment has come!
Revelation 6:12-17
12 And I looked when He had opened the sixth seal, and behold,
there was a great earthquake; and thesun became black as
sackcloth of hair, and the moon became as blood.
13 And the stars of heaven fell unto the earth, as a fig tree
drops its untimely figs when it is shaken by a mighty wind.
14 And the heaven departed like a scroll when it is rolled
together; and every mountain and island were moved out of
their places.
15 And the kings of the earth, and the great men, and the rich
men, and the chief captains, and the mighty men, and every
bondman, and every free man, sought protection for themselves
in their governments and in the assemblies and the houses of
their Gods (elohim);
16 And said to the houses of their Gods (elohim) and the
assemblies: Help us, and hide our secrets (our sins) from the
face of Him Who sits on the Throne, and from the priests of
the Lamb!
17 For the great day of His priests has come, when they have
authority to stand before (to minister to) Yahweh?

Yahshua says to Pope Francis as Mosheh said to pharaoh.
Exodus 5:1
Afterward Mosheh and Aaron went to Pharaoh, and said; This is
what Yahweh Almighty, Father of Israyl, says: Let my people

go, so they may hold a feast to Me in the wilderness.
Exodus 10:8-9
8 So Mosheh and Aaron were brought back to Pharaoh, and he
said to them; Go! Serve Yahweh! But who are the ones that will
be going?
9 Then Mosheh answered; We will go with our young and our old;
with our sons and our daughters; and with our flocks and our
herds we will go, for we must hold a Feast to Yahweh.

In the Last Generation

Yeremyah 23:5-8
5 Behold, the days come, says Yahweh: that I will raise up a
Beloved, Righteous Branch, and the Messenger whom I have sent
to be My Messenger thus shall succeed, and will execute
judgment and justice in the earth.
6 In His days, those who reverence Yahweh will be saved, and
the Called Out Ones will dwell safely; and this is the Name
that He will proclaim to them at Abel–Yahweh Tsidqenu: Yahweh
our Righteousness.
7 Therefore behold, the days come, says Yahweh, that they will
no longer say; As surely as Yahweh lives Who brought up the
children of Israyl out of the land of Egypt;
8 But they will say; As surely as Yahweh lives Who brought up

and led the seed of the house of Israyl into the Protected
Place at Abel, and from all countries where they had been
driven; and they will dwell in their own land.

Pope Francis, remove the deception that you hold the people
with and let My People go so they may keep the next set
Appointment with Me at My House.

We are in the Last Days, the Last Generation allotted. The
nuclear wars could start at any time, because we are in the
last part of the Last Generation. Yahshua’s Prophecies are
sure.
Mattithyah 24:33-35
33 In the same way, when you see all these things, know that
His coming and The End of the Ages are near, at the very door.
34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.
35 Heaven and earth may pass away, but My Words; My Teachings
pertaining to the Laws and the Prophets, will not pass away.

All who desire Righteousness, come!
May Yahweh bless your understanding.
Yisrayl Hawkins
Yahweh’s Branch.com

